Town of Gorham NH

Selectman Meeting

Sept. 5th 2019

The meeting was called to order at 5 pm by chair Michael Waddell. Selectman Adam White made a motion to go into non-public session, seconded by Selectman Judith LeBlanc, all in favor.

At 6:42 pm, Chair Michael Waddell opened the public meeting and announced that no action was taken in non-public session.

The board announced the award of the Snow Storage Improvement Project. Selectman Judy Leblanc announced the three bids received.

1. Corrigan LLC

\$170 873.40

2. Ray's Electric

\$238,776.00

3. Couture Construction

\$108,419.00

The bids were vetted by the engineering company. Judy LeBlanc then made a motion to award the bid to Couture Construction, the motion was seconded by Adam White. The board voted unanimously to award Phase I of the Snow Storage Improvement project to Couture Construction.

Town manager Denise Vallee gave an update on the police chief search. She stated that an ad had been composed for the position and, with board approval, would be placed in the local papers and some linked in internet sites. The board gave the town manger the direction to place the ad.

Under old business, Town manger Denise Valle gave the select board an update on the cost of the snow storage project so far. With the awarded bid and the money already spent on engineering, culvert replacement and other items, the town will have spent \$287,803.08 so far.

At 7:02 pm, Adam White made a motion to return to non-public session, Judith LeBlanc seconded the motion. Michael Waddell- yes; Judith LeBlanc- yes; Adam White- yes.

Respectfully submitted,

Paul Robitaille

Michael Waddell, Chairman

ludith LeBlanc

Adam White